

14th May 2018

Dear Parent/Carer of KS2 children,

E-safety is an important part of keeping children safe when using technology at Park Grove Primary Academy, and is taught to all students explaining and demonstrating how to stay safe and behave appropriately online. However, we can only be successful in keeping children safe online if we work together to ensure this is consistent both at home and at school. It is becoming a concern to us as a staff that children are accessing inappropriate content at home which is then having an effect within school and for other children, and as such we feel it is our responsibility to raise this issue.

Websites and apps such as YouTube can be fantastic resources for knowledge and entertainment, and there is no denying that children love to explore their favourite videos or video bloggers or research topics they are interested in. Unfortunately though, not everything on YouTube is child friendly and young people can come across inappropriate content including content that is violent and indecent. It is worth noting that YouTube's own terms and conditions mean that it should not be used by anyone under 13 years old, and they have created a children's version called YouTube Kids for younger users: https://kids.youtube.com/. They have also produced a Parental Guide to ensure safety using this version: https://support.google.com/youtubekids/#topic=6130504

However, if as a family you are using YouTube, in order to ensure all of our children are staying safe online at school and at home, we have put together a few tips to help you make YouTube safer:

- Create an account in Google that is used by the whole family. When you make a shared Google account you can see exactly what videos your children are watching, uploading and sharing.
- 2. Once you have signed in to YouTube via the Family Google Account, the next thing to do is switch on restricted mode. If you scroll all the way to the bottom of the YouTube page you will see an option to turn on restricted mode. This will help keep out some, but not all, of the inappropriate stuff you don't want your kids to see. Remember that you have to save this option and you have to set it up for every browser that you use. So if you have multiple computers then you will have to do this on each one.
- 3. Sit down with your kids and go through the things that they like to watch. Most content they like will be attached to a channel. If you are happy with the content of the channel then ask your children to subscribe to it, this will then promote content to their feed when they log in. It also lets them know when new videos are available and hopefully this will stop some of the searching which may lead them into content they don't want to see.
- 4. If your children are into creating videos then make sure they are signed into the Family Account when they upload, and make sure they **upload privately**. When they click the upload button they can choose to upload as Public, Private or Unlisted. Private means that only people you choose can view the video. If you choose Unlisted then the video can only be viewed by a link generated within the video and this means that only people that you send the link to can view the video.





5. The last thing to do is **disable the comments**. By disabling this it stops people from making inappropriate comments on any video uploaded by them.

YouTube also allows users to enable a Restricted Mode. To turn Restricted Mode on or off please follow these instructions:

- 1. Go to the account icon
- Click Restricted Mode.
- 3. In the dialogue box that appears, toggle restricted mode to on or off.

Please note, Restricted Mode works on the browser or device level, so you must turn it on for each browser you use. If your browser supports multiple profiles, you must enable it for each profile. More details can be found here:

https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/174084?hl=en-GB

There are also some useful tips from YouTube here: https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/2802272?hl=en-GB

On Wednesday 16th May, all Key Stage 2 classes will be focusing on e-safety for the afternoon in order to keep developing their understanding of the world online and how they can ensure they keep safe. This gives a good opportunity to open a conversation about this issue at home.

More information can be found on the E-safety page of our website (under the Parent tab) along with key tips in how to keep children safe online. We hope we can all work together to ensure the safety of all children at Park Grove when using and exploring the online world.

Regards, The Key Stage 2 Team